Elizabeth Townes Meeting Minutes

January 13, 2010

I. Meeting called to order at 7:27 P. M.

LaDonna  Walden, Mary Lennert, Pat Hedrick, John Picinich and Jim Cannon in attendance

II. Fence request at 9350 Timothy Court was approved by board for 11ft in length, 6 ft high shadow box and top of fence to match neighbors.

III. Mary Lennert reviewed financials:

$16,225 in reserves as of the end of November

Total in reserves, including CD’s at the end of November 2009 is $41,887

Checking account $29,800

One CD matures in February; board will evaluate after December 2009 and discuss adding additional funds.

Mary made a motion to increase amount placed in reserve from 6% to 8% this year.  All were in favor.  Motion passed.

IV. Board discussed resident concerning noise violation.  Letter is to be sent to resident for a hearing on this violation.

V. Unit at 9512 Elizabeth Townes Lane had work done to remove stain on siding.  Board agreed that a light streak on siding could present a problem for the association later therefore; the homeowner will need to fix.  Another letter is being sent.  

VI. Homeowner at 9510 Elizabeth Townes Lane request for fence was denied by the board.

LaDonna had letter sent to 9512 Elizabeth Townes Lane on the black fence which was incorrect therefore; a letter is being sent to homeowner at 9508 Elizabeth Townes Lane for removal of her fence.

VII. Pat Hedrick wanted to know about the additional fee’s due from a resident who was delinquent.   LaDonna said let’s wait until December financial, should show on report.  F/U with Management Company.

VIII. Mary Lennert spoke of a Collection of Delinquent Assessments Seminar sent by attorney in July 2009.  Mary is to scan and attach to e-mail for each board member to review.  In short, this must be agreed upon by the board and if so it will give the attorney full collection authority and the attorney would be willing to carry all expenses.  Board to discuss in February meeting.

IX. Board is to meet the second Wednesday of each month.

X. LaDonna is going to find someone to volunteer typing the Elizabeth Townes Hand Book in Word and post in Adobe.

XI. Parking Ideas from the October Homeowner Meeting were discussed and the results were as follows: 

a.  No rules…first come first serve.
22%

b. Visitor only with variances for more residents who have one car in the garage, one car in the driveway and other vehicles along with a driver who lives in the home.  Card to hang on mirror.  4%

c. Every home gets one parking card to hang on rear view mirror.  Have one visitor space in each parking area.  Place the visitor only sign low to the ground so it looks more becoming.  9%

d. Shared parking with visitor and resident with 25% for visitor and 75% for resident with the exception of 50/50 for Timothy Court.  Signs that are low to the ground will be used.  35%

e. Combination of all the above.  Variance given to 3rd driver in the home.  4th driver parks in the overflow by the power lines.  The space at each end of a parking area can be used by residents overnight without a variance.  30%

Board discussed all issues related to parking and these are the following results:

a.  Handicapped spaces at pool are available for the handicapped during pool hours only.  Available to anyone else before and after pool hours.  Sign to be erected.

b. Motion to amend the current parking regulations to shared parking program with approximately 25% for visitor and 75% for resident with the exception of 50/50 Timothy Court.   John Picinich made a motion and Jim Cannon 2nd.  Motion was passed with all in favor. 

XII. Next meeting to be held on February 10, 2010 at 7:30 P. M.

XIII. Meeting adjourned at 9:04 P. M. motion by John Picinich and 2nd by Mary Lennert.

